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Principal’s  Message  

Congratulations Semester 2 Class Captains 

At our assemblies last week, we badged our Semester 2 Class 

Captains. These students will work alongside the Year 6 Student 

Leadership Team to form the Student Representative Council (SRC). 

They will meet fortnightly to raise and discuss school issues and to 

select charities to support. After the meetings they will provide 

feedback to their class. Thanks to Mrs Jennifer Nelson and Miss 

Lindsay Taylor for coordinating the SRC. I look forward to working with 

this enthusiastic group of students and hearing their ideas. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 22 August 

Years 3 and 4 Excursion to 

Fishermans Beach 3P, 3Z, 4A & 4M 

CARES Excursion 5V, 5A & 5S 

NSW Girl’s Team Chess Challenge 

P&C Meeting 7:30pm 

Friday 23 August 

Last week of Rec/PSSA Winter Sport 

Monday 26 August 

Stirling Mortlock Cup vs LEPS from 

4pm 

Wednesday 28 August 

State Parliament Excursion  

5C, 5K & 5V 

Kindergarten 2020 Parent Information 

Evening– 6:30pm School Hall 

Friday 30 August 

Father’s Day Breakfast – 7:30-9am 

No Rec/PSSA Sport 

Monday 2 – Friday 6 September 

Year 6 Jindabyne Ski Trip 

Tuesday 10 September 

RSS Choir – All Day Rehearsal 

Wednesday 11 September 

Extension Class Info Night 2020  

6-7pm in the Library 

Monday 16 - Friday 27 September 

School Swim Scheme Year 2 and 

some Years 3-6 

Tuesday 24 September 

Lindfield Blue Assembly 
 

 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking 

on Calendar on the home page of the school 

website: https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 

PSSA Boys Soccer 

Week 5 Friday 23 August 

Division 1 – Primula, Lindfield 

Division 2 – ‘Friendly’ - Edenborough 

Park, Lindfield 



Killara Schools Partnership Student Leadership Workshop 

Our Year 5 SRC, accompanied by Mrs 

Jennifer Nelson, joined with other local 

primary school representatives to attend 

a leadership workshop. Killara High 

School students led our students through 

a range of practical leadership activities. 

Following this, they travelled to Stewart 

House near Curl Curl Beach to see what 

this special school offers. Students at this 

school are offered a two week placement 

that provides optometric, dental and 

medical treatment as well as emotional 

support. This is balanced with health and 

educational programs and out of school activities to boost their self-esteem and to promote a healthier 

lifestyle. 

Visit  https://www.stewarthouse.org.au/ for more information and a virtual tour. The NSW Department of 

Education provides infrastructure and staffing support for this school. All other costs associated with the 

children’s stay are met from charitable donations. Students between Years 2 and 8 are invited to attend 

the program. Later this term the SRC will run a ‘blue mufti day’ to raise much needed funds for Stewart 

House. 

1R Assembly 

We were entertained last week by 1R as they beautifully sang ‘Thunder’. Their artworks of Tiddalick the 

frog were creative and included a growth mindset message on the back of them. Well done1R and Mrs 

Ranasinghe! Congratulations to our Blue Assembly Award winners and Gold Award winners for this 

fortnight. 

  

Megan Lockery 

Principal 

https://www.stewarthouse.org.au/


Deputy Principals’ Message  

Stage 1 Excursion into the Past 

Last week students in Years 1 and 2 visited Elizabeth Farm and Old 

Government House to conclude the History unit ‘The Past in the Present’. 

Elizabeth Farm is one of the oldest homes in Australia and was built for the 

young military couple John and Elizabeth Macarthur and their growing family in 

1793. There students used quills and were entertained by the very strict teacher 

Mr Richardson!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



New Grosvenor Road – Pedestrian Crossing 

Supervisor 

Today we welcomed a most important member to the Lindfield PS team. Mrs 

Ayuani is one of our parents and will begin a new role as the Grosvenor Road 

Pedestrian Crossing Supervisor. She will be keeping our students safe from 

8:15 – 9:30am and 2:30 – 3:30pm each and every school day. 

 

We would like to thank all the staff that have done their best to keep the 

crossing a safe place to cross the road for most of 2019. We look forward to 

welcoming Mrs Ayuni tomorrow at 8:15am. Make sure to say hello and 

welcome her to her new role!  

 

 

Student Supervision and Safety Concerns 

Recently we have become concerned with the times students are being dropped at school and picked up 

in the afternoon. In the morning, students should arrive at school between 8:30am and 8:55am. 

Playgrounds are supervised from 8:30am and the school cannot accept responsibility for students before 

this time. Students are not permitted to arrive at school before 8:30am. Students who arrive at school after 

9:00am must report to the front office accompanied by a parent/carer to be given a late arrival note. This 

note should be given to the class teacher. 

  

In the afternoon, it is expected that students are collected from school promptly at 3:00pm. For our 

children’s safety, it is expected that students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 are collected from their 

classrooms. Teachers will take students to the front office if they aren’t collected on time. Parents will then 

be required to sign the ‘Late Pick Up’ register in the front office and provide a reason for why they are late 

to pick up their child. If your child attends an after school activity, it is your responsibility to supervise your 

child until the activity commences. Once the activity has commenced, student supervision is the 

responsibility of the person or group organising the activity - not the responsibility of the school. Students 

must be supervised by their parent/carer after 3:00pm and are not permitted to remain unsupervised to 

wait for an afternoon tutorial or lesson. Thank you for cooperation in ensuring we all work together to keep 

our students safe. 

 

Stirling Mortlock Cup 

It is that time of the year again when Lindfield PS play Lindfield East PS in the annual 

Stirling Mortlock Cup rugby competition. Once again we will be entering a junior and 

senior team. The games will be played on Monday 26 August 2019 at Tryon Oval.  A 

mouthguard must be worn by all students. Students will also need to wear their boots, 

mouthguards and protective gear to training. The coaches for the teams will be Mr 

Elsley and coaches from Lindfield Rugby Club. 

  

Game Details: Monday 26 August 2019 at Tryon Oval – Tryon Rd, Lindfield East. 

Game Times: Junior Rugby 4:00pm and Senior Rugby 5:00pm 

Next Training: Thursday 22 August 2019 – 5:00pm to 6:00pm at Tryon Oval



Father’s Day Breakfast 

We are very much looking forward to the Father’s Day Breakfast which is just around the corner. It will be 

held on Friday 30 August and all tickets must be pre-purchased as there are no ticket sales on the day. 

Click on this link to purchase your tickets. https://lpspandc.org.au/product/fathers-day-breakfast-2019/  

Entry tickets to this event will be sent home with the students next Wednesday. The ticket must be handed 

in to receive the purchased breakfast. Students are encouraged to bring gold coins to buy raffle tickets 

and a special gift for Dad from one of the stalls. There are four great raffle prizes to win and even a fish 

guessing competition where the winner takes home a real fish and fish tank. Thank you to Di Hughes and 

Francesca Reynolds who have been working very hard to organise this wonderful event. A handful of 

volunteers are also needed to help this event run smoothly. Please sign up below if you can help out. We 

look forward to seeing all the Dads on the day.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D4FACAD28ABF49-lpsfathers  

Years 3-6 Assembly - 5/6S 

At last week’s Years 3-6 Assembly we all watched a fantastic 

presentation from 5/6S on the importance of smiling. There 

was an excellent slide-show and a great song and dance too. 

Congratulations to all of 5/6S on their performance! 

 

 

 

 

 

Application for Year 5/6 Extension Class 2020 

We will be holding a Parent Information Evening on Wednesday 11 September 2019 in the school Library 

commencing at 6:00pm for Year 4 students who are keen to try out for the Extension Class. Notes will be 

sent out shortly. 

2020 Kindergarten Enrolments Due 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2020 are now due. We ask that if your child is coming to Lindfield Public 

School in 2020 in Kindergarten that you please fill out an enrolment form at the front office as soon as 

possible. This will greatly help us with planning for 2020. We welcome these parents to our Parent 

Information Evening at 6:30pm in our School Hall on the 28 August 2019.  

 

Angela Mustaca        Peter Hayllar   

K-2 Deputy Principal       Years 3-6 Deputy Principal 

https://lpspandc.org.au/product/fathers-day-breakfast-2019/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D4FACAD28ABF49-lpsfathers
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D4FACAD28ABF49-lpsfathers


 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Week 9 and 10 

Monday 16 September to Friday 27 September 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please return payment and permission note to the 

Administration Box ASAP 

 
 

The Department of Education School Swimming and Water Safety 

Program is an intensive learn-to-swim program, which develops water 

confidence and provides students with basic skills in water safety and 

survival. The program is conducted over ten days. Each daily lesson is 45 

minutes. 

All Year 2 students will participate in this program. We encourage any 

Years 3-6 students who have not reached a satisfactory standard of water 

safety and survival skills, and are unable to swim 25m confidently unaided 

in deep water, to participate in the School Swimming and Water Safety 

Program. The program focuses on weak swimmers in Year 3 to 6, as well 

as students with special needs such as new arrivals in Australia and students 

with disabilities. 

The cost of the program is $30 and will take place at school. 

This program is an excellent opportunity for students to improve their 

confidence and water safety skills.  

Please see your class teacher for a permission note. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lindfield Public School 

2020 Kindergarten Information 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Information Evening 

Wednesday 28 August 2019 at 6:30pm in the School Hall 

This is an introduction to Lindfield Public School and information about school 

readiness.  

 

Parent Information and Kindergarten Orientation Visits 

Thursday 7 November and Thursday 14 November 2019  

from 9:30am to 11:00am 

 

Children will visit Kindergarten classrooms and participate in various activities. A 

School Tour will be part of the Orientation Program. At the conclusion of the 

morning’s activities, children have morning tea on our Camphor Laurel playground 

(please supply a piece of fruit for your child).  

 

While the children are visiting the Kindergarten classrooms, there will be information 

sessions for parents/carers in the School Hall.   

 

Please attend BOTH Orientation Days. 
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Absentee 

Notification 

We would appreciate 

it if you record 

student absences via 

the Skoolbag app 

which can be 

downloaded from the 

app store. Just 

search for Lindfield 

Public School.  

 

1. Simply open the app   

2. Select the eForms tab   

3. Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical 

conditions hand in their updated Action Plans. Kindly ask your 

doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to 

receive a coloured copy of the Action Plan for our health 

records. All students with a known medical condition must 

provide updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your 

ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: 

http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au    

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reasons 

Work on display in the office for this week 

KM & 3/4H 



 

 

Library  

 

 

Our School Library – Oliver  

https://library.det.nsw.edu.au  

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html 

Well done to the following students who have completed their Student Reading Records this week! 

Only 9 days to go! 

All books need to be logged online via the NSW PRC website using your child’s school login details 

by Friday 30 August. This is the same username and password they use to log into the computers at 

school. 

 

K-2      3-4              5-6    

Hazel B Caitlin S  Max L    Alvin K 

Alice B  Aarze S  Yolandy L  

Harrison C Winnie X  Grace S  

Alice C-B Vaaris Z  Maddie H-M 

Elias F  Joshua N  Roy K 

Flynn H    Nathan W 

Esther L 

George L 

Owen M 

James P 

Isabel P 

Victoria S 

       

Save the Date – Book Character Parade! 

Although this week is officially Book Week, here at Lindfield PS we celebrate our own special week in Term 4 

as we find at this time of year there are far too many disruptions to add another event for our families and 

staff. This year our Book Character Parade will be held in Term 4 Week 2 on Tuesday 22 October 2019. As 

this year the Book Week theme is ‘Reading is my Secret Power’, it will be amazing to see what our 

students and staff come up with to support this idea! More information will go home closer to the date. 

 

 

 

Happy reading!  

 

Renee Chapman and Rachel Loftus 

Teacher Librarians

https://library.det.nsw.edu.au/


 

 

 



 

 

 
 

AGENDA 

Term 3 General Meeting 

Thursday 22 August 2019 at 7:30pm 

Staff Room, School Administration Building 

 

 

Term 3 General Meeting 

1. Welcome  

2. Principal’s Report (Megan Lockery) 

3. Presentation : Writing Goals in K-6 (Miss Angela Mustaca) 

4. P&C – 

a. Update on 2019  

b. Review of By-Laws 

c. Suggestions and open Q&A 

5. Sub-committee Updates 

6. Review of previous minutes & other business 

7. Updating of the membership register 

8. Meeting close 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

KOREAN FOOD SPECIALS DAY 

 

With so many happy customers last Thursday, we would like to thank our Korean mums who put on our 

third Korean Food Specials Day. We would like to say a huge thank you to our wonderful volunteer mums 

- led by Jenny Back (2S, 1R) & Vicki Min (2S, 2T), Emily Hong (2DF), Moon Choi (2DF), Sung Eun Lee 

(2T) Jina Nam (2L), Kisuk Kwon (2HK, 4A) Juhyun Song (2L), Jisong Yi (2HK), Erica Kim (2L), Diana Cho 

(2T), Jieun Kim (KC), Anna Choi (2T/KB). 

Thank you so much ladies. The food was delicious!! 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C GENERAL MEETING - THIS THURSDAY 
 

Our next P&C meeting will be held this Thursday 22 August at 7:30pm in the staff room. All parents and 

carers are invited to attend. Please see the agenda attached. Hope to see you there. 

 

Enjoy your week 

 

LPS P&C 



 

 

Canteen 

What happens when the Canteen doesn’t get volunteers? 

Options taken by other local schools: 

 close the Canteen for some days during the week. 

 out source to private enterprise (significant price rises and loss of funds for the school). 

 pay for extra staff (significant price rises or having a fee for non-volunteering parents). 

 

We have been unable to fill our weekly places for more than a year now and have been relying on paid 

extra help or calling people in emergency mode in order to feed the children on time.  

 

Please come in – a day a term – at the most just 5 hours of your time a term or even once a year – 

will make a huge difference. We understand that many people work and some of you have small 

children and cannot help – for everyone else, please consider putting your hand up and support LPS by 

donating your time. 

 To volunteer please text Cara on 

0402057462 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com 
  

22-Aug 23-Aug 

Help! 9-2pm Dan Oiu (5) 

Amanda Hawkins  Catherine Chai (2, 5) 

Help! 11-3pm Help! 9-12pm 

  

Help! 9-12pm 

Help! 9-12pm 

26-Aug 27-Aug 28-Aug 29-Aug 30-Aug 

Help! 9-2pm Help! 9-2pm Pelin Kaplan (6) Jane Downey (K, 3) Jessica Gregg (K, 2) 

Help! 11-3pm Help! 11-3pm Sonia Koo (1, 3) Melinda Burton Elizabeth Sullivan 

Help! 11-3pm Help! 11-3pm Patricia Stiles (3) Help! 11-3pm Jodi Norton (1, 5) 

  

Tina Duffy (2) 

Help! 9-12pm 

2-Sep 3-Sep 4-Sep 5-Sep 6-Sep 

Help! 9-2pm Jane Sim (3, 5) Kar Wing Leung (K) Jane Downey (K, 3) Dan Oiu (5) 

Help! 11-3pm Nadine Nel (1, 4) Help! 11-3pm Help! 9-2pm Kristin Powell (1) 

Help! 11-3pm Hee-jin (K, 6) Help! 11-3pm Naomi Reiter (1, 4) Help! 9-12pm 

  

Help! 9-12pm 

Help! 9-12pm 

9-Sep 10-Sep 11-Sep 12-Sep 13-Sep 

Jodi Norton (1, 5) Help! 9-2pm Leonie Cornell (3) Jane Downey (K, 3) Jessica Gregg (K, 2) 

Help! 11-3pm Help! 11-3pm Jodi Norton (1, 5) Emma Hodgson  Elizabeth Sullivan 

    

Help! 11-3pm Amanda Hawkins  Help! 9-12pm 

    

Help! 9-12pm 

Help! 9-12pm 

 
Sarah Burnett   

Claudette Mann   

Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers   

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website.  Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings 

 

News 

 2nd hand Clothing 
Our 2nd hand clothing boxes are overflowing. Come and have a look and grab a bargin. Most items 
are sold at 1/3 of the original price.  
 

 Sports Jackets  
 

Please everyone remember: Our sports jackets can ONLY be worn when our students wear their 
sports uniform. The children may NOT wear the sports jacket over their school uniform.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

Week 5 

Wednesday 21 Aug Thursday 22 Aug 

Greti Lindsay 
Nguyet Nguyen 

Greti Lindsay 
Michelle Ellis 

Week 6 

Wednesday 28 Aug Thursday 29 Aug 

Greti Lindsay 
Amanda Hawkins 

Catherine Liu 

Greti Lindsay 
Kristine Bennett 

 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Swimming 

WELCOME BACK  

Squads & Learn to Swim begin on Monday 19 August 

ENROLMENTS – NOW OPEN 

All existing swimmers are invited to enrol for Squads and Learn to Swim for the Season (squads only) or 

Half Season (Term 3 & 4). Please email your preferred sessions to swimming@lpspandc.org.au. No 

payments will be accepted until sessions are booked. 

 

Term 4 bookings will open late September however will be subject to availability of places. No waitlist is 

available. 

ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS 

We are a registered provider for Active Kids and you can redeem vouchers against fees for Squads and 

Learn to Swim lessons. Vouchers need to be redeemed prior to fees being reduced. You will be emailed 

details on how to redeem once your sessions are booked.  

NEW TO SWIMMING? 

All new children must attend a grading session with our coach and be assigned a squad or lesson level. 

Your child should wear swimmers, cap and goggles. They will enter the pool regardless of ability. Please 

check the dates and times below. No need to email or book, just turn up on the day. 

IS YOUR CHILD STARTING AT LPS IN 2020? 

The earliest we allow children starting at LPS in 2020 to enter the swimming program is in Term 4 on 

Saturday mornings only (subject to availability). Please attend a grading session in September with our 

coach to be assigned a level – see dates below. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 3  

Friday 23 August 3pm grading 

Friday 13 Septmber 3pm grading (Kindy 2020 + new students in Term 4) 

Friday 20 September 3pm grading (Kindy 2020 + new students in Term 4) 

Friday 27 September 3pm grading (Kindy 2020 + new students in Term 4) 

 

 

For questions regarding any aspect of swimming at Lindfield check the Swimming page of the P&C 

website or the Swimming Administrator at swimming@lpspandc.org.au 

 

 

 

Stefanie Kazaglis 

Swimming Co-ordinator 

swimming@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Chess 

 

Chess Fees for Semester 2 (Terms 3 and 4) are now due and can be paid online at the P&C website - 

https://lpspandc.org.au/chess-club/ 

 

This Thursday our Girls (Years 3-6) will be at Strathfield and we are excited! We will be sending 11 girls and 

Mr Hallyar.  Good luck girls and don't forget to floss*! 

 

Also, our Senior Girls will compete in the playoffs against Summer Hill PS and Neutral Bay PS this Sunday 

down at St George Leagues. Go go Girls! 

 

Lastly - our thanks to Sarah for volunteering her super-sub Dave (ok, her husband) to help with replacing 

our chess bags with the new, unbreakable (we hope) chess bags.  

   

 

* It's a dance move we've been working on. Look it up! 

 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator   

chessclub@lpspandc.org.au 

 

https://lpspandc.org.au/chess-club/
mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org


 

 

Band  

JB, CB & SB to perform at ASBOF - this Sunday 25 August 

Could JB, CB and SB families please take note of the following meeting times for the Australian School Band 

and Orchestral Festival being held at The Kings School this Sunday. 

 JB – 11:00am 

 CB – 2:00pm 

 SB – 4:00pm (please wear all-blacks) 

All children are to be dressed in full winter school uniform.  We wish you all fantastic performances and look 

forward to hearing the results! 

NEWS-FLASH!  Creative Kids Vouchers will be 

accepted for Semester 2 Band Fees! 

We are absolutely thrilled to announce that Band families will be able to take 

advantage of the NSW Government Creative Kids Vouchers for Semester 2 

fee payments.  Our thanks to Tina Cabela and the P&C for making this $100 

per-child saving available to us. We are currently finalising the system and 

encourage all families to redeem their vouchers now to be ready for payment 

time. 

We are also asking for 1-2 parents to volunteer a couple of hours to assist with processing the payments and 

vouchers.  If you can help out, please contact the Band Convenors on the email below. Thank you! 

Band Committee Meeting tonight - we really need YOU! 

The future of Band in 2020 is counting on some fabulous new faces to join the crew - so please rustle up your 

fellow Band friends and join us tonight in the Staff Room from 7:30pm to meet the existing team and enjoy their 

experience before many step down.  Absolutely everyone is welcome - refreshments and good company are 

part of the evening! 

JB to perform at Father’s Day Breakfast - Friday 30 August 

We are delighted to confirm that JB will perform at the Father’s Day Breakfast on Friday 30 August - we 

really look forward to an amazing performance from our junior musicians! 

Band Calendar   

Term 3  
 

Week 5  ASBOF (formerly NSW Band Festival) for JB, CB and SB - Sunday 25 August 

Week 6  Father's Day Breakfast JB performance - Friday 30 August 

Week 7  North Shore Band Festival Chatswood High School - IB - Sunday 8 September  

Week 8  JB and Strings to perform at Roseville Kindy - Wednesday 11 September 

 

Seiko and Mark Ruff   

Band Co-Convenors 

band@lpspandc.org.au.    

mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Strings 

Semester 2 Ensemble and Instrument Hire Fees – NOW 

OVERDUE 

All Semester 2 Ensemble and Instrument Hire Fees are now overdue. The Strings Program depends on the 

prompt payment of fees in order to continue running the program for your children. Thanks to those who 

have already paid!  

 

Fees can be paid by going to the P&C website: www.lpspandc.org.au/strings/ . Log in and scroll down to 

select your child's ensemble for 2019. 

Upcoming events  

We have yet another busy term ahead with Father’s Day Breakfast and Roseville Kindy performances. 

Please check the calendar below for important dates. More information will be provided through the 

ensemble reps closer to that time.  

Strings Trial for the 2020 Strings Program 

On Monday 11 November (2-3pm), students who are interested in joining the Strings Program in 2020 will 

have the opportunity to try out the violin, cello and/or viola. This session is particularly beneficial to those 

students who are new to Strings and are unsure about which instrument they might want to play.  

 

Details on how to register your child for the Free Strings Trial will be sent out in the next week or so – please 

keep an eye out for this communication.  

 

We will also be looking for parent helpers to help the trial run smoothly. Please let us know if you can assist. 

 

TERM 3  

End of Week 4 Payment of Semester 2 fees at the very latest  

Week 6  Father’s Day Breakfast - Amadeus (Friday 30 August) 

Week 8  Excursion to Roseville Kindy – Bach (Wednesday 11 September) 

 

TERM 4   

Week 4  K-2 Assembly – Mozart (Thursday 7 November) 

Week 5  Strings Trial Day (Monday 11 November, 2-3pm) 

Week 7  LPS Music Spectacular (Friday 29 November)  

Week 8  Strings’ Christmas Concert (Sunday 8 December) 

Weeks 9 and 10  Auditions for 2020 (Mondays, during ensemble rehearsals) 

 

 

The Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au 

http://www.lpspandc.org.au/strings/
mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 


